Home & School Association

General Meeting
Media Room
       January 24, 2012
· Welcome/Opening Remarks  6:30 by Merle Campbell, President. In attendance was Natalee Morehouse, Kevin Dunn, Rhonda & Barry Johnston, Kim Mah, Carolyn Simmons, Krista Bransfield.
· Minutes of Last General Meeting was read by Natalee. 
· Approval of Minutes:  1st:  Rhonda and 2nd: Carolyn
· Business Arising from minutes:   

· Question was asked about night lighting for the outdoor rink.  Keith is looking into this so we could have evening events.
· Carolyn reported that the new school gear webpage company will send home and school a yearly cheque in September with money earned throughout the year.

· Wristband sales have slowed down so the school will have a Green and Gold day in February and encourage students to purchase a band.  As well we will have a table set up at the PJ Literacy night selling them.

· Treasurer’s Report:  Greg was unavailable to give the treasurer’s report. Account balances from December’s report are:
· Breakfast Account:  $928.64
· General Account: $1608.54
· Merle asked if Greg would do up a report to be used in a letter asking for donations for the breakfast Program.  
· Carolyn has not heard back yet about remainder of money for Breakfast for Learning Grant.
· We are in need of someone doing our breakfast program next year as the current workers have let us know they will no longer be available.  If we could get volunteers that would be great, but if not we are still able to make it a paid position.

· Correspondence:  

· The catalogue arrived from Positive Promotions for Staff Appreciation Week ideas.
· Information arrived in regards to the BIG CRUNCH DAY.  This day promotes healthy eating and asks for students and staff to all eat an apple at the same time.  Our district is holding it on March 13.  Carolyn asked if the home and school could help in purchasing apples.  Merle is going to see if Sobeys will donate the apples.

· New Business:     
· PJ Literacy Night: Will be held on Thursday Jan 26 at 6:30 in the cafeteria.  Natalee ordered books and they have arrived.  Michelle has ordered cookies and will pick them up.  Kevin will pick up the milk and Carolyn will check for napkins and cups.  Natalee sent an email asking for GG Alumni to read at the event. Natalee will set up a table with our wristbands for sale as well.
· Staff Appreciation Week: Being held Feb 13- 17.  Natalee will send home a newsletter email to parents with the list of events:  Monday:  Muffins and coffee day

Tuesday:  Sweets Day

Wednesday:  Fruit/veggie tray day

Thursday:  Pot luck/ free popcorn for staff

Friday:  “Stick” it to the teacher day (free stickers from students)

*Natalee ordered gifts for all the staff members from Positive Promotions.
·   Spellathon:  Starting on February 15.  

· Natalee got a Blackberry playbook for 1st prize and Kevin will check Shoppers for waterproof digital camera and DSI for other 2 prizes.
· Kim Mah will check at Costco on Sunday for 12 movie packages for classroom prizes. One will be drawn from each class.  Name will go in for the draw for every $25.00 raised.

· Students name will go in draw for top 3 prizes after they have raised $50.00, then again every time they raise another $50.00.

· Any student who participates will take part in the ice cream social.

· A motion was made to spend no more than $150.00 on trophies and ribbons.  All members voted in favor.  Carolyn will get the trophies ordered from River Signs and the ribbons ordered from Baldwin Sales.

· Student Appreciation Week:  
· Last week in February.  Students will get free popcorn and each class will get a board game.  Carolyn will ask teachers for any game requests.  A motion was made to spend no more than $400.00 on games.  All members voted in favor.

· Fundraising:  
· Tricia sent information about session put on by the Coupon Lady from Moncton.  We will possibly set up one for May/June.  We will see how the turnout is in the other 2 events she is putting on in the city to see if it worthwhile having her come in.
· Kim Mah made a suggestion of packing groceries in September with proceeds going for Breakfast program.  Merle will see if there is a date available.

· Next Meeting:  The next meeting is Tuesday February 21, 2012 at 6:30 in the upstairs media room.
· Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 by Merle Campbell.
Respectfully Submitted,

Natalee Morehouse 
H & S Secretary
